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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING UPDATED LOCATION FOR UNITED HEALTH 

CENTERS TRANFORMATIONAL GRANT-FUNDED FACILITY  

 

WHEREAS, The City of Winston-Salem received $51.7 million through the American 

Rescue Plan Act’s (ARPA) Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund (CLFRF) from the U.S. 

Department of the Treasury; and  

WHEREAS, the Mayor and City Council approved $10,500,000 of ARPA CLFRF 

Revenue Replacement funding for social and economic assistance through Transformational 

Grants; and 

WHEREAS, the Mayor and City Council approved a resolution, on January 3, 2023, for 

United Health Centers authorizing funding in the amount of $500,000 to up fit a new facility to 

provide access to high-quality, culturally competent healthcare services, aimed to positively impact 

the physical and economic viability of underserved residents living in the areas surrounding the 

Northwest Boulevard and Liberty Street neighborhoods; and  

 WHEREAS, an amended grant application was received by City Staff requesting the 

above stated Northwest Boulevard and Liberty Street location be amended to the Southeast Plaza 

Shopping Center area; and  

WHEREAS, this amended application was received in November 2022, and the older 

location was not intended to be part of the original resolution.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem that funding previously appropriated for the United Health Centers 

Transformational Grant may be used in the Waughtown Street and Kernersville Road areas. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that all other original language related to the scope of 

the project remains intact, and that any funding related to this transformational grant must be used 

for operating or capital needs related to the upfit or construction of a new health care facility.    

Winston-Salem City Council 

APPROVED 

September 3, 2024 


